
MINUTES OF ARNCOTT PARISH COUNCIL INFORMAL MEETING HELD on 3rd 
DECEMBER 2013 2013 
IN THE VILLAGE HALL AT 7.30PM 
 
PRESENT: John Cooper,  Martin Byrne  
 
APOLOGIES:  Tim Hallchurch (OCC) David Hughes (CDC)  Neil Thompson, Bill 
McDowell, Lee Savidge and Rob Hill 
 
 
Also Present:  
 
 
 

Item no Item 

  

119 Declarations of Interest 
None 

 

120 
 

 

Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of 5th November 2013 were approved as drawn. 
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War memorial 

 Mr Dempsey has quoted £400 to repair the war memorial. The Chairman is obtaining quotes for 
the stonework. 

The Clerk was asked to formally confirm Mr Dempsey’s instructions to remove the hard standing 
on the Village Green. Martin Byrne reported that the pothole repairs in Woodpiece Road had 

now failed. 

 
Police and Crime Update 

The Parish had asked local police officers to attend because of concern over the level of minor 
criminal activity in the area. However this was cancelled when it became apparent that many 

members of the Parish Council would not be able to attend. 

123 Village Pond/Playing Field 

The bench has now been installed  
  

124 Planning Applications 
13/01720/F Isolation Treatment Facility  

No Objections 

13/01645/F 1A Green Lane 1st floor extension 
No Objections 

 
125 Planning Decisions 

13/01630/HPA 38 Green Lane Arncott 
Approved 

 

126 Finance 
Approved to pay: 

Milloy                                         £90.00 
M Byrne  electrics work to VH      £840.00 

Mr M Dempsey                           £175.00 

 
The Clerk was asked to invoice Bardwell Football Club for rent on the playing field from August 

to December inclusive. 
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129 

Village Hall 
Tappers have now visited the Hall and inspected the ceiling – a report is awaited. 

 
 Play Areas 

John Cooper and Martin Byrne signed the transfers relating to the new play areas. They will now 

be returned to CDC for completion. 
 

Woodpiece Road Development 
CDC will revert to the Parish Council when plans are better developed. 

 

130 Correspondence 
The Council is awaiting quotes from Speedicut and White Horse Contractors for work to the 

playing field.. 
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Public Participation 
Concern was expressed over the number of play facilities in the Village. The Council explained 

that these had been required by CDC when approving the application for new housing. 

It was reported that the Royal Logistics Core is now moving into “C” site. This activity could 
increase lorry movements through the village substantially. 

Concern was also expressed over where the lorries would be parked. 
More police presence has been noted in the Parish. 

 

Any Other Business 
It was agreed that the Fish and Chip van would be permitted to park in the Village Hall Car Park 

once a week for a trial period of 3 months. 
It was reported that the SSE switchgear will be being installed this week. 

  
133 Date of the next meeting 

 7th January 2014. 

 

 
 

ACTION REGISTER 

 

Date  Action By 

2/4/13 Liaise with police  BM 

2/7/13 Advise CDC of breaches re motocross all 

7/8/13 Collate reports of crimes in village all 

1/10/13 Contact neighbouring PCs re crime 
statistics 

BM 

1/10/13 Nominees for Police and Crime sub 

committee 

BM 

1/10/13 Deal with transfer to SSE AD 

1/10/13 Welcome pack for new residents all 

3/12/13 Confirm work to old VG with MD AD 

3/12/13 Invoice Bardwell FC  

5/11/13 Advise Lee Savidge of web content all 

3/12/13 Finalise playground trnsfers AD 

 

 


